
                                    STATE OFNEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

               SELECTMEN  

       MEETING MINUTES FEBRUARY 8, 2016  

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau and Bruce Smith. Eric Eichner 

was absent.  

Cindy Royce of 334 Pond Rd. Surry spoke with the selectmen concerning someone who was using her 

address to permit their special education son to attend Keene school while living in Gilsum. The matter 

has been referred to the Surry School Board.  

Cathy Ross received a building permit for a 10ft x 20 ft addition to her garage. The Town of Surry 

received $10.00 cash for the permit. 

The selectmen signed and faxed the NH Emergency Notification System letter.  

The selectmen signed the warrant.  Jay Croteau posted the warrant and budget 

Jody Mooney dropped of a check for the tax collector.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

Bruce Smith motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes.  

The selectmen read the 2017 census material.  

The selectmen discussed the tax collectors deed for 5B -22 the corner of Malcolm Drive and the 

conditions for sale.  

The hearing for the tax lien article is set for February 15, 2016 at 7:30 P.M.  

The school board also has a hearing on February 15, 2016. 

The selectmen worked on the selectmen’s message for the town report.  

The selectmen discussed the bridge report for the Joslin Road. Bridge and the West Surry bridge by the 

golf course. The same report has been submitted for several years for the Joslin Rd bridge and has not 

been updated. Bruce Smith will contact Nancy Melville about correcting the report. The selectmen 

discussed repairing the sink hole on the southeast approach to the West Surry Bridge.  

The selectmen viewed the Grant view of the flood mapping of Surry supported  by SWRPC.  

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 



 


